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for the attention of the residents, business owners and/or occupants in/of this building 

 
Traffic adjustments at Kronenburg and Zonnestein    
 

Date 6 January 2020 Our reference CAVL/OVG/08824 

Author Wendy van der Meulen  Regards Traffic adjustments  

at Kronenburg and Zonnestein   

Dear residents, business owners, 

 

The Kronenburg and Zonnestein stops will be reopened in the spring of 2020. In preparation of that, VITAL 

will start changing the local traffic situation from late January: connecting new roads to existing ones. 

Firstly at Kronenburg, and then at Zonnestein. With this letter, I would like to inform you about these 

works, how they may affect you, and invite you to an information evening. 

 

Information evening Thursday 23 January 

To start with the latter: you are warmly invited to our information evening about all the planned work, up 

to and including the spring of 2020, and the temporary traffic adjustments at Kronenburg and Zonnestein. 

Where and when? Thursday evening 23 January between 18.30 and 21.00 hours at the Amstelveen InZicht 

centre, Stadsplein 103, second floor, above the library. This will be a walk-in evening, combined with short 

presentations at 19.00, 19.30, 20.00 and 20.30 hours. There is no need to register. 

 

Kronenburg open again on Monday 9 March, Zonnestein on Monday 4 May 

Where at the moment VITAL is still completing the building work, the adjustments of the traffic situation 

will kick off during the night of Sunday 26 into Monday 27 January. The Kronenburg intersection will be 

fully reopened for all traffic on Monday 9 March. From that same date, the new Kronenburg stop will be 

open for public transport customers. As soon as that happens, the crossing for pedestrians and cyclists at 

Biesbosch and the temporary Biesbosch stop will be removed. The Zonnestein intersection and stop will 

be reopened on Monday 4 May. 

 

To keep the traffic flowing, the adjustments at Kronenburg and Zonnestein cannot be done at the same 

time. The building work causes a large number of changing traffic situations and – regrettably – a lot of 

inconvenience for road users. Please check the attached leaflet for more information. 

 

Temporary minibus for pedestrians at Zonnestein 

As said, when on Monday 9 March the Kronenburg stop will be reopened, the Biesbosch stop and the 

accompanying crossing for pedestrians and cyclists will no longer be operational. Up until the reopening 



 

of the Zonnestein stop on Monday 4 May, public transport customers can use the Kronenburg and 

Onderuit stops. For pedestrians, a temporary minibus will be introduced at Zonnestein. This little bus will 

drive between Zonnestein and the Kostverlorenhof shopping centre. More information will soon be 

available on our website.  

 

What does all this mean for you in other ways? 

• The work will take place during regular hours, Monday to Saturday between 7.00 and 19.00 hours, 

except for the days mentioned below, when the work will continue during the night: 

At Kronenburg: 

o between Monday 20 and Saturday 25 January  

o between Sunday 26 January and Monday 3 February 

o between Saturday 15 and Monday 17 February 

o between Saturday 14 and Monday 16 March 

At Zonnestein: 

o between Saturday 14 and Monday 16 March 

o between Saturday 4 and Monday 6 April 

o between Saturday 18 and Monday 20 April  

• The work will cause inconvenience in terms of noise, particularly during the transport of prefab 

components, asphalt milling, compressing soil and road foundations and laying asphalt, and the large 

amount of work traffic. 

• Road users (including bus 55) will be affected because of the changing traffic situations and possibly 

by work traffic. VITAL will deploy traffic wardens where necessary. 

• During the early morning hours, as well as the late afternoons and early evenings, extra lighting may 

be necessary. 

• We do not expect specific inconvenience in terms of dust and dirt. If it occurs after all, VITAL will see to 

the clean-up of the road. 

• Emergency services will always have free passage. 

 

Any questions? 

If you have any questions, please consult our website amstelveenlijn.nl, e-mail us at info@amstelveenlijn.nl 

or call 020 - 470 4070 (24/7). Or come and talk to us on Wednesday afternoons between 12.00 and 17.00 

hours, and Fridays between 9.00 and 17.00 hours, at the Amstelveen InZicht centre, Stadsplein 103, second 

floor, above the library. 

  

Kind regards, 

 

 

 

 

 

Wendy van der Meulen 

senior Communications advisor Amstelveen Line 

 

This letter in Dutch has been distributed door-to-door in the areas around Kronenburg and Zonnestein and 

can also be read on our website. 

 


